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1.0 Purpose of Report 

1.1 To seek members agreement on the content of the Councils proposed statement of 
case further to our previous submission to the Planning Appeals Commission (PAC) 
in relation to the upcoming Dalradian Mine project Local Public Enquiries due to be 
held on 10th Sept 2024. (LA10/2017/1249/F). 

2.0 

2.1 

Background 

A report was previously presented to the Planning Committee of Mid Ulster District 
Council on 3 August 2021 (see attached as well as minutes of meeting) at which it 
was resolved that the Council would object to the Dalradian proposal for the 
reasons set out in the agreed minutes.  

3.0 Main Report 
3.1 

3.2 

There has been a significant passage of time since the 3 Aug 2021 report to the 
committee, however Council is not aware of any changes or new information 
relating to the proposal since then. It is noted that a number of further consultation 
responses have been uploaded to the public portal on the proposal since the 2 Aug 
2021.  

In already preparing a statement, officers note that minutes of the discussion by 
members at the 2 Aug 2021 meeting make reference to the Councils Dark Skies 
Area and Stone circles. Given that these minutes have also already been submitted 
to the PAC and form part of the Councils initial submission, members are asked for 
their agreement to expressly expanded upon this within the Councils statement of 
evidence to the Hearing in terms of any potential negative impacts that the proposal 
may have on these.   



3.3 

3.4 

By way of update, and relating to the Councils proposed second reason for refusal 
on the agreed minutes of the 3 Aug 2021 report to members, The Independent 
Examination Report of Fermanagh & Omagh District Council’s Local Development 
Plan: Plan Strategy was published in Oct 2022 and at Par 6.68 the commissioner 
makes the following points in relation to Minerals: 

6.68  ‘In order to be consistent with Departmental policy and guidance, the dPS’s 
overall approach to minerals therefore successfully balances the demands of the 
minerals industry with protecting and conserving the most valuable and vulnerable 
areas of the environment. Having utilised the available information, which is at their 
disposal, they have endeavoured to provide a robust evidence base for their 
minerals policies which, subject to the discussed amendments (RA53-56), meet the 
relevant procedural, consistency, coherence and effective tests and are sound’. 

The passage of the Fermanagh and Omagh Districts Councils Draft Plan Strategy 
to adoption can be reflected by officers in our submission. 

4.0 Other Considerations 

4.1 Financial, Human Resources & Risk Implications 

Financial: N/A 

Human: N.A 

Risk Management: N/A 

4.2 Screening & Impact Assessments 

Equality & Good Relations Implications: N/A 

Rural Needs Implications: N/A 

5.0 Recommendation(s) 

5.1 That members agree that those additional issues of concern referenced in the 
minutes of the 2 Aug 2021 meeting, and at Par 3.2 above, along with the 
more advanced stage of the Fermanagh and Omagh Council Plan, are to be 
included and reflected in the Councils evidence to the Inquiry further to the 
Councils initial submission. 

6.0 Documents Attached & References 
Previous Committee report and minutes – 3 Aug 2021. 






















	Dalradian Update Report
	Councils 2 Aug 2021 paper_



